Department of Physical Science Meeting Minutes
September 13, 2024

	Faculty
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Luminita Coman
	X
	
	

	Yadab Paudel
	X
	
	

	Marius Coman
	X
	
	

	Kimberly Hilton
	
	
	X

	Soumya Bhattacharya
	X
	
	

	Serhiy Pasishnyk
	X
	
	

	Valentin Zalessov
	X
	
	

	Eric Commendatore
	X
	
	

	Di Xue
	X
	
	

	Courtney Sparrow
	X
	
	

	Gabriel Gaidos
	X
	
	

	Michael Sauer
	X
	
	

	Qin Liu
	X
	
	

	Heather Stahl
	X
	
	

	Tina Churchill
	X
	
	

	Terry Ebanks
	X
	
	



Summary:
Search committee for earth science faculty position.
Michael Sauer will lead the committee (Mike, Serhiy, Yadab, Eric) and begin the search and interview process. Thank you to all the volunteers!
Peer Tutor Recommendations and Payment Discussion 
Heather Stahl discussed the need for peer tutors for chemistry and physics classes, and encouraged the team to recommend students who have done well in their classes. She clarified that the tutors are paid $13 an hour and must be currently enrolled in classes at FSW. Di and Qin asked about the payment and eligibility criteria, which Heather confirmed. Eric offered to act as a pseudo peer tutor for organic chemistry, as it's difficult to find tutors for that subject. The team agreed to reach out to Eric for further assistance. 
Assessment, Evaluation, and Course Improvement Discussion 
The team discussed the concept of assessment and evaluation in the context of their courses. They agreed that if a course's assessment does not lead to changes or modifications, it is not an assessment but an evaluation. They also discussed the importance of keeping their courses current and the role of assessment in aiding this process. The team clarified that while evaluation is a continuous process, assessment involves actively making changes to improve the course. They also touched on the minimum standards for assessment required by the state and the possibility of modifying their assessment tools based on feedback. The team concluded that if their current assessment tool is providing the desired feedback, they do not need to create a new assessment type. 
Organic Chemistry Textbook Modification and Assessment 
Qin and Tina discussed the modification of a textbook for an organic chemistry course. Qin mentioned that they had made changes to the textbook and would provide the updated version to Joe. Tina explained that the assessment tool they use would provide feedback on the modified questions and ensure the tool is still providing the expected overview of the course. She also clarified that they could continue to use the tool for data on the chemistry sequence if it was still good to go, or they could switch to a different one.
Minutes Physics/Astronomy group meeting Sept 13
They discussed the Assessment for PHY2048.
Decided:
Will be using pre/post test as assessment tool.
Assessment will be administered on Canvas for  30 minutes.
Pre test will be administered next week, Sept 16th-Sept 20th.
No randomization.
Prof. Robert will receive the test and the key.
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